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Dear students, faculty and staff at Faculty/Graduate School of Economics

The state of emergency, which had been issued for many prefectures including Tokyo, has
finally been lifted. At the same time, the activity restriction level of the University of Tokyo
was relaxed from B to A. At Level A, “classes will be conducted both in person and online”
while “exercising the utmost measures to prevent infection.” “With the utmost consideration
for the spread of infection,” “research activities can be conducted” and “some extracurricular
activities are allowed.” I hope we will be able to increase the number of face-to-face classes
at the Faculty/Graduate School of Economics. Needless to say, we do not neglect infection

control, but I look forward to more opportunities to meeting all of you on campus.

There is still high uncertainty about how the status of the infection will evolve, but
discussions over how to live “with COVID-19” without strict behavioral restrictions by using
the "vaccine/test package" has started. I hope that by taking similar measures, effective

learning provided at UTokyo will be carried on.

The other day, I had the opportunity to see statistics on the status of vaccination at UTokyo.
About a month ago, about half of the students had already been vaccinated at UTokyo at
least once. I think some people have been vaccinated at the municipality or other places.

By the end of this month, it looks not impossible that the vaccination rate will reach 90%.
The proportion of the faculty and staff members who received the vaccine at our campus
was about 15%, suggesting that many of them have been vaccinated at places other than
UTokyo. Thus, the vaccination rate would be about much higher when those vaccinated

outside of UTokyo are also counted.

I should not be too optimistic, but I feel that we can finally see the end of the pandemic. In
my message last month, I asked you to give us comments by emails. We have received
some useful messages. Please continue sending in good ideas on how to move on to the
normal state with COVID-19. Please send us emails to (chair@e.u-tokyo.ac.jp) through
your ECCS Cloud Mail addresses (@ g.ecc.u-tokyo.ac.jp). We still look for your continuous

support on this matter.

October 4%, 2021
Takeo Hoshi
Dean of Faculty/Graduate School of Economics



